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COURTESY  VISIT  ON  THE
DIRECTOR-GENERAL  BY
DELEGATES  FROM  THE  WORLD

INTELLECTUAL  PROPERTY
ORGANISATION (WIPO)
A  delegation  from  the  World
Intellectual  Property  Organization
(WIPO)  led  by  the  Country’s
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Director,  Mr.  Oluwatobi  Olakunle
was  at  the  Nigerian  Law  School
Headquarters,  Bwari-Abuja  on  a
courtesy  visit  to  the  Director-
General  on  October  6,  2022.  The
team  was  received  and  welcomed
by  the  Director-General,  Prof.  Isa
Hayatu  Chiroma,  SAN at  his
Conference Room. 

The  Director-General  was
accompanied  by  the  Secretary  to
the  Council  and  Director  of
Administration, Mrs. Elizabeth Max-
Uba,  Director  and  Head  of
Academics,  Mr.  Samuel  Osamolu,
Directors  and  Heads  of  Academics
from the campuses and Director of
Administration,  (Information  and
Protocol) were also present.

Mr.  Oluwatopi  appreciated  the
Management on behalf of WIPO for
the  opportunity  given  to  them  to
visit  the  Nigerian  Law  School.

He  stated  that  the  purpose  of  the
visit  was  to  look  on  how  to  drive
awareness and build better capacity
for  all  intellectual  properties.  Also,
to train and engage Lawyers to earn
license  for  property  agreements
internationally.  According  to  him,
WIPO  Nigerian  office  started  its
operation in January 2020 and it’s
the only office in the whole of West
Africa,  with  Headquarters  at
Geneva, Switzerland.   WIPO needs
an opportunity to create awareness
and  address  the  Students,  he
concluded.  

In  his  response,  the  Director-
General,  professionally  welcomed
the  visiting  team,  and  stated  that
the  Nigerian  Law  School  as
expected is  much pleased and will
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be  happy  to  work  with  them
particularly  in  the  area  of  training
and  knowledge  development  for
both Staff and Students.  

According  to  the  Director-General,
there is also an important need for
Staff  and  Students  to  know  more
about  WIPO.  Consequently,  a
platform will  be  created  for  WIPO
to come  and address  the  Students
when  they  resume.  He  concluded
that the Council of Legal Education
and  Management  of  the  Nigerian
Law  School  will  look  further  into
creating a more formal relationship
between  WIPO  and  Nigerian  Law
School  that  will  be  beneficial  for
both bodies. 

 

The  visits  ended  with  Director-
General  presenting  gifts  to  the
visiting  team;  and  group  photos
were taken. 
 
THE  CHAIRMAN  OF  COUNCIL  OF
LEGAL  EDUCATION  BAGS  THE
2022  NATIONAL  HONOURS
AWARD

The  Chairman of  Council  of  Legal
Education, Chief Emeka Ngige,  OFR,
SAN, was  conferred  and  honoured
with  the  rank  of  Officer  of  the
Order  of  the  Federal  Republic
(OFR) by  the  President  of  the
Federal  Republic  of  Nigeria,  His
Excellency,  Muhammadu  Buhari,
GCFR. 
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The  investiture  took  place  at  the
International Conference Centre on
Tuesday October 11, 2022.  

The  Director  General,  Prof.  Isa
Hayatu Chiroma,  SAN congratulated
the  Chairman  on  behalf  of  the
Council,  Management,  Staff  and
Students of the Nigerian Law School
for his well-deserved conferment of
the prestigious National  Honour of
the  Officer  of  the  Order  of  the
Federal Republic (OFR). 

In  his  response,  the  Chairman
expressed  his  appreciation  to  the
Director-General, Management,
Staff  and  Students  of  the  Nigerian
Law  School  for  being  part  of  this
historical  event.  At  the  end,  the
Chairman  hosted  the  Management
of  the  Nigerian  Law  School  and
other  dignitaries  to  a  warm
reception  at  the  Evelyn  Garden,
Gwarinpa, Abuja.

THE  COUNCIL  OF  LEGAL
EDUCATION,  NIGERIAN  LAW

SCHOOL  2022  ACADEMIC  STAFF
RETREAT

The  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Nigerian Law School  held its  2022
Academic  Retreat  at  the  Nigerian
Law  School,  Headquarters,  Bwari,
effective October 16-19, 2022.  

As  usual,  participants  to  the
Academic  Retreat  programme
comprised  of  some  members  of
Management  and all  teaching  Staff
across the campuses.

The retreat was organized with the
objective of focusing on continuing
building  of  the  teaching  skills  of
Law Teachers  of  the Nigerian Law
School. 

In  his  opening  remarks,  the
Director-General,  Prof.  Isa  Hayatu
Chiroma,  SAN gave  an  overview  of
the  theme  of  the  retreat  and  also
said that the aim of the retreat was
to  examine  the  ethics,  raise
comments,  observations  and
suggestions for better solutions that
will  ensure  effective
implementations  of  all  the  retreat

5



resolutions  for  a  better  Legal
Education in our dear country. 

He equally used the opportunity to
encourage the lecturers to make use
of  the  training  and  give  their
possible  best  in  discharging  their
duties. 

The  Retreat  ended  with  a  warm
reception and was a huge success.

THE  DIRECTOR-GENERAL
ATTENDED  THE  FEDERAL  ROAD
SAFETY  CORPS  (FRSC)  2022
EMBER  MONTHS  SAFETY
CAMPAIGN FLAG OFF AT, RS7.114
BWARI COMMAND
The Federal  Road  Safety  Corps
(FRSC)  Bwari  Command organized
a  maiden  “Year  2022  Ember
Months Safety Campaign Flag-off”
on  Thursday  October  27,  2022  at
the  Federal  Road  Safety  Corps
(FRSC)  RS7.  114  Bwari  Unit
Command  office.  The  Director
General,  Prof.  Isa  Hayatu  Chiroma,

SAN was represented by the Director
of Administration (Information and
Protocol) Mr. Chinedu Ukekwe. 

The FRSC has it as a tradition to flag
off  their  ember  month’s  safety
campaigns  in  all  their  various
commands.

The ember months safety campaign
is  a  collection  of  basic  strategies
systematically developed to ensure
that  whatever  the  nation  has
achieved in the year is in line with
the  United  Nations  second  (2nd)
decade  action  portfolio  for  Road
Safety globally.

The  well  attended  flag  off  created
further  Road  Safety  awareness
among the public. 

THE  CHAIRMAN  OF  COUNCIL,
DIRECTOR-GENERAL  AND
OTHERS  ATTENDED  2022
INTERNATIONAL  BAR
ASSOCIATION  ANNUAL
CONFERENCE AT MIAMI, UNITED
STATES OF AMERICA
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The  Chairman  of  the  Council  of
Legal Education, Chief Emeka Ngige,
OFR, SAN, the Director-General, Prof.
Isa Hayatu Chiroma, SAN, led a team
of  Management  and few  Academic
Staff  to the 2022 International Bar
Association Annual Conference held
effective  from  October  30  –
November 5, 2022 at Miami, United
States of America.

The  Director-General  was
accompanied  by  the  Deputy
Director-General  and  Head  of
Yenegoa  Campus,  Dr.  (Mrs)  C.O.
Oba,  the  Secretary  to  the  Council
and Director of Administration, Mrs.
Elizabeth Max-Uba,  the  Director  of
Academics,  Abuja Campus,  Mr.  P.C.
Okorie,  Deputy  Director
(Academics)  Mr.  Abdulrahman
Saka Toyin (Enugu Campus), Senior
Lecturer,  Mr.  Gambo  Abdulsalam
(Kano campus) and Lecturer I, Mrs.
Olajumoke Shaeeb (Yola Campus). 

DIARY OF SOCIAL EVENTS

WEDDING
The  Wedding  Fatiha  of  Fatima
Muhammed Kailani, Admin Officer
I,  Secretary  to  the  Council  and
Director  of  Administration’s  office,
and Ibrahim Ahmed took place on
October  1,  2022  at  her  family
residence,  Minna,  Niger  State.  The
reception  followed  immediately
after the wedding. 

The  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Management  and  Staff  of  the
Nigerian  Law  School  congratulate
and wish the newly wedded couple
a happy married life.

NEW BORN BABY

Children  as  we  all  know  are  gifts
from God Almighty.   The family  of
Engr.  Yakub  Olatunji  Yusuf,
Works  and  Services  Department,
Nigerian  Law  School  and  his  wife
were blessed by GOD Almighty with
a bouncing baby boy on October 9,
2022.

Baby  Abdulkareem  Aduagba
Yakub’s naming  ceremony  was
held  a  week  after  at  his  family
residence in Ilorin, Kwara State.

In the same vain, the family of  Mr.
& Mrs.  Samuel  Achimugu,  Hostel
Unit,  Nigerian  Law  School
Headquarters, Bwari celebrated the
arrival  of  their  new  born  baby on
October  27, 2022. 
Baby  Praise  Ojodu  Achimugu’s
naming  was  held  on  November  3,
2022 at his residence, Nigerian Law
School, Bwari. 

The  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Management  and  Staff  of  the
Nigerian  Law  School  congratulate
both families on the arrival of their
new born babies.
BIRTHDAY
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The  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Management,  entire  Staff  and
Students of the Nigerian Law School
rejoice  with  the  Director  of
Administration  (Personnel
Services)  Mrs.  Z.B.  Yahaya who
celebrated her birthday on October
25, 2022. 

The  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Management  and  Staff  of  the
Nigerian  Law  School  rejoice  and
celebrate  with  Staff  born  in  the
month of October.

S/N STAFF DEPT/UNIT DATE
1 Mrs. Isaac Uduak Okon Academics Oct 1
2 Mr. Paul Omadeyi Library Oct 1
3 Mr. Bamanga Hamman Library Oct 1
4 Mr. Sunday Peter P. Hostel Oct 6
5 Mr. Asagula Sunday Personnel Oct 10
6 Mr. Nweke Oliver O. Hostel Oct 10
7 Dr. Oladiti Sulaimon O. Audit Oct 10
8 Ms. James Janet DG’s Office Oct 16
9 Mr. Ogundeji Kayode Admissions Oct 20
10 Mr. Danjuma Abako T. Hostel Oct 20
11 Mr. Timothy Barnabas Hostel Oct 20
12 Mr. Stephen Matthew Academics Oct 23

13 Mr. Ogunlusi O. David
Works & 
Services Oct 25

14 Mr. Tagwai Obadiah
Works & 
Services Oct 25

15 Ms. Yunisa Angelina O. Finance&Accts Oct 26
16 Mr. Daniel Agada Transport Oct 26
17 Mr. Abayomi A Olufemi Library Oct 28
18 Mr. Efoli Efori Ekwe Hostel Oct 28

Happy  birthday  to  you  all!  Your
birthdays are special to all of us at
the Nigerian Law School.

SEPTEMBER 2022

FAREWELL  COCKTAIL  FOR  THE
2021/2022  BAR  PART  II
STUDENTS

The 2021/2022 Bar Part II Students
had their farewell cocktail party on
September 2, 2022. This has always
been  part  of  the  school  activities
organized for Students to enjoy and
celebrate with their colleagues after
all the Bar finals exams. It was also
a moment they wished themselves
farewell  after  being  together  for  a
whole year. 

The  Director-General,  Prof.  Isa
Hayatu  Chiroma  accompanied  by
Management and Senior Staff of the
Nigerian  Law  School  graced  the
colorful and exciting event.

The Director-General  wished  them
well and prayed for their success in
the  Bar  Exams.  He  hoped  to  see
them  at  the  next  Call  to  the  Bar
ceremony in November 2022. 
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The  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Management and entire Staff of the
Nigerian  Law  School  wished  them
the best of luck as they depart from
the Nigerian Law School.

THE  COUNCIL  OF  LEGAL
EDUCATION,  NIGERIAN  LAW
SCHOOL  ACCREDITATION  TEAM
VISITS SOME UNIVERSITIES 
In pursuit of Academic excellence in
the study of Law and to ensure that
Law  programmes  ran  in  Nigerian
Universities  were  up  to  standard,
the  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Nigerian  Law  School  accreditation
team  headed  by  the  Director
General,  Prof.  Isa  Hayatu  Chiroma,
SAN was  at  Admiralty  University,
Ibusa-Ogwashi,  Uku  Express,
University of Delta, Agbor, Western

Delta University, Oghara, all in Delta
State,  Pen  Resource  University,
Gombe, Gombe State and  Topfaith
University, Mkpatak, Akwa Ibom for
the purpose of accrediting their law
faculties  on  September  6,  7,  8,  21
and  25,  2022  respectively.  The
Director-General  was  accompanied
by  selected  Council  Members,  the
Secretary to Council and Director of
Administration, Mrs. Elizabeth Max-
Uba,  Director  and  Head,  Exams  &
Council Matters, Mr. B. S. Bello and
Director and Law Librarian,  Mr.  O.
Akinwumi.  The  accreditation
exercises recorded huge success.

THE  COUNCIL  OF  LEGAL
EDUCATION,  NIGERIAN  LAW
SCHOOL  RETREAT  FOR  THE
NEWLY  RECRUITED  ACADEMIC
STAFF
The Nigerian Law School organized
an Academic  Retreat  for  its  newly
recruited  Academic  Staff  at  the
Nigerian Law School, Headquarters,
Bwari,  effective  September  12-14,
2022.  The objective of the retreat
programme  was  for  them  to
familiarise  with  the  new  Staff  and
also to equip them with the relevant
skills and methodology.
As  usual,  participants  of  the
Academic  Retreat  programme
comprised of some members of the
Management  and all  teaching  Staff
across the campuses.
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In his opening remark, the Director-
General,  Prof.  Isa  Hayatu  Chiroma,
SAN  encouraged  and  urged  the
lecturers to make use of the training
and  give  their  possible  best  in
discharging  their  duties
professionally. 

The Retreat was successful.

MARKING  OF  EXAMINATION
SCRIPTS  FOR  2021/2022  BAR
PART II STUDENTS 

The  marking  of  scripts  of  the  Bar
Final  Examinations  conducted  by
the  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Nigerian Law School  in  the  month
of August 2022 for 2021/2022 Bar
Part  II  Students,  commenced  on
September  15,  2022  with
harmonization of  marking scheme;
while  the  proper  marking
commenced on September 17, 2022
at  the  Multipurpose  Hall  of  the
Nigerian Law School Headquarters,
Bwari-Abuja. 
 

THE CHAIRMAN OF COUNCIL OF    
LEGAL EDUCATION AND THE 
DIRECTOR-GENERAL ATTENDED 
THE COMMISSIONING OF BODY 
OF BENCHERS COMPLEX

The  Chairman of  Council  of  Legal
Education,  Chief  Emeka Ngige,  SAN,

and the  Director-General,  Prof. Isa
Hayatu Chiroma,  SAN in company of
the  Secretary  to  the  Council  and
Director  of  Administration,  Mrs.
Elizabeth  Max-Uba attended  the
official  commissioning  of  Body  of
Benchers  Complex  on  September
29, 2022. 
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The Complex was commissioned by
the  President  of  the  Federal
Republic of Nigeria, His Excellency,
President  Muhammadu  Buhari
GCFR,  Other  dignitaries  present
include: the Chief Justice of Nigeria,
Hon.  Justice  Olukayode  Ariwoola,
HAGF  and  Minister  of  Justice,  Mr.
Abubakar  Malami,  SAN,  Minister  of
Works and Housing,  His Excellency,
Babatunde Fashola,  SAN, Minister of
FCT,  Muhammed  Bello  and  the
Executive Governor of Rivers State,
His  Excellency,  Nyesom  Ezenwo
Wike, CON, GSSRS, POS (Africa).

DIARY OF SOCIAL EVENTS

BIRTHDAY
The  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Management  and  Staff  of  the
Nigerian  Law  School  rejoice  and
celebrate  with  Staff  born  in  the
month of September (1 – 30) 

S/N STAFF
DEPT/
UNIT DATE

1 Mr. Adams Folarin ICT Sept 7

2
Mr. Damuwash 
Emmanuel

Works & 
Services Sept 7

3 Mr. Agu Jos
Works & 
Services Sept 10

4 Miss Stella Ozor Library Sept 11

5
Mr. Shehu 
Mohammed Hostel Sept 15

6 Mr. Iliyasu Zango
Works & 
Services Sept 15

7 Mr. David Ebifagha
Works & 
Services Sept 16

8 Mr. Isaac Yaro Hostel Sept 20
9 Mr. Victor Ogbonna Hostel Sept 21
10 Mrs. Alice Funke Clinic Sept 23
11 Mrs. Florence Yusuf Admissions Sept 23

12 Mr. Paul Ibekwe
Works & 
Services Sept 25

13 Mrs. Yusuf Amudatu
Works & 
Services Sept 26

14 Mr. Dickson Victor Library Sept 29

15 Mr. Omale Richard
Works & 
Services Sept 29

Happy  birthday  to  you  all!  Your
birthdays are special to all of us at
the Nigerian Law School.

AUGUST 2022

THE  COUNCIL  OF  LEGAL
EDUCATION,  NIGERIAN  LAW
SCHOOL  ACCREDITATION  TEAM
VISITS  KOGI STATE AND SALEM
UNIVERSITIES IN KOGI STATE

In pursuit of Academic excellence in
the study of Law and to ensure that
Law  programmes  ran  in  Nigerian
Universities  were  up  to  standard,
the  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Nigerian  Law  School  accreditation

11



team  headed  by  the  Director
General,  Prof.  Isa  Hayatu  Chiroma,
SAN was at Kogi State University and
Salem  University,  Lokoja  both  in
Kogi State on August 1, 2022 for the
purpose  of  accrediting  their  law
faculties.. The Director-General was
accompanied  by  Mr.  Imhanobe
Sylvester  and  Mr.  Aminu  Gadanya
both  Council  Members,  the
Secretary to Council and Director of
Administration, Mrs. Elizabeth Max-
Uba,  Director  and  Head,  Exams  &
Council Matters, Mr. B. S. Bello and
Director and Law Librarian, Mr. O.S
Akinwumi.  The  accreditation
exercise was successful.

THE  DIRECTOR-GENERAL  AND
OTHERS  ATTENDED  2022
AFRICAN  BAR  ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL CONFERENCE 

The  Director-General,  Prof.  Isa
Hayatu Chiroma,  SAN, led a team of
Academic Staff to the 2022 African
Bar Association Annual Conference
held effective August 6 – 12, 2022 at
the Lilongwe city of Malawi.
The  Director-General  was
accompanied  by  the  Director  of
Academics,  Mr.  T.  Adedamola,  the
Deputy  Director  (Academics)  Mrs.
M.E.  Jemialu,  Senior  Lecturer,  Mrs.
S.T. James, Senior Lecturer, Mr. P.A.
Bobai,  Senior  Lecturer,  Dr.  E.O.
Olowononi,  and  Lecturer  I,  Mrs.
M.T. Abdulgani. 

DIRECTOR-GENERAL’S
EXAMINATION CHARGE FOR BAR
PART II 2021/2022 SET
The  Director-General,  Prof.  Isa
Hayatu  Chiroma,  SAN,  addressed
the 2021/2022 Bar Part II students
on  August  15,  2022  at  the
Auditorium,  Nigerian  Law  School
Headquarters, Bwari- Abuja. 

The  Director-General  was
accompanied  by  the  Secretary  to
the  Council  and  Director  of
Administration,  Mrs.  Elizabeth  O.
Max-Uba, the Director and Head of
Academics,  Mr.  Samuel  Osamolu
and  other  Directors  and  Deputy
Directors  both  in  Academics  and
Administration. 

As  usual,  the  Director  and  Head,
Information  and  Protocol  Mr.
Chinedu  Ukekwe  respectfully  took
the commencement as well as the 

establishment  of  protocols  at  the
event.
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According  to  the  Director-General,
this  is  Council’s  mandate  to  the
Director-General  to  address  the
students  before  the  Bar  finals  and
the  essence  is  to  remind  the
students of the rules of engagement,
in  other  words,  the  rules  and
regulations  governing  the
examination.  He  advised  and
encouraged them to  adhere  to  the
rules  and  regulations  guiding  the
examination.  

The  sanctity  of  the  Bar  Final
Examinations  in  the  Nigerian  Law

School is something that can never
be  compromised.  The  issue  of
exams malpractice and misconduct
at  the  Nigerian  Law  School  is  a
strict  liability  offence,  and warned
them against engaging in any form
of exam malpractice because it has
severe consequences. 

He also advised them to study hard
and pass the Bar Final Examination
as that will determine their faith in
the profession. He also encouraged
them  to  put  any  fear  or  anxiety
aside  and  have  confidence  during
the exams.

Lastly,  the  Director-General  was
presented  with  an  award  of
appreciation  by  the  Student’s
Representative  Council  (SRC)
According  to  the  Chairman  of  the
SRC,  Mr.  Etaba  Agbor  Agwu,  the
award  is  to  express  the  students
gratitude  to  the  Director-General
for  his  kind  efforts  toward  the
development of the Students of the
Nigerian  Law  School  and  the  Law
Profession as a whole. 

COURTESY  VISIT  TO  THE
DIRECTOR-GENERAL  BY  THE
SECTOR  COMMANDER  FCT
COMMAND,  FEDERAL  ROAD
SAFETY CORPS (FRSC)
A team of Officers from the Federal
Road Safety  Corps (FRSC)   led by
the  Sector  Commander  FCT
Command were at the Nigerian Law
School  Headquarters,  Bwari-Abuja
on a courtesy visit to the Director-
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General  on  Thursday  August  18,
2022. 

The  officers  were  received  and
welcomed  by  the  Secretary  to  the
Council  and  Director  of
Administration, Mrs. Elizabeth Max-
Uba representing  the  Director-
General  who  was  unavoidably
absent  attending  to  an  urgent
official assignment. 

The  Secretary  to  the  Council  and
Director  of  Administration  was
accompanied  by  the  Director,
Finance  and  Accounts,  Mr.  M.T.
Gbishe,  the  Director  and  Head,
Information  and  Protocol,  Mr.
Chinedu Ukekwe,  the  Director  and
Head,  Works  and  Services,  Engr.
S.M. Bala, and the Head of Audit, Mr.
Sulaimon Oladiti.

According  to  the  Sector
Commander, the essence of the visit
was  to  re-establish  the

e
xisting  relationship  between  the
two  organizations  and  also  to
inform  the  Management  about  the
new  structure  and  upgrade  of  the
Bwari  Unit  Command.  This
development  will  enhance  the
operational  activities  and  it  is
committed  to  serve  the  Bwari
Community better.  In that regards,
the  FRSC  invites  interested
members  of  Staff  to  join  the  FRSC
Special  Marshal  Corps  and  also
pledged  to  organize  an  advance
Drivers  Course  for  drivers  of  the
Nigerian  Law  School.  A  latest
Highway  Code  Book  and  other
items  were  presented  to  the
Secretary  to  the  Council  and
Director  of  Administration  on
behalf of the FRSC. 
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In  her  response,  the  Secretary  to
the  Council  and  Director  of
Administration, Mrs. Elizabeth Max-
Uba welcomed the visiting Officers
to the Nigerian Law School. 

And  thereafter  stated  that  it  was
our  joy  and  pleasure  to  have  the
visiting  team  at  the  Nigerian  Law
School.  She  equally  stated
confidently  that  the  Nigerian  Law
School  has  been  enjoying  the
cordial relationship with FRSC for a
very long time especially in the area
of  conducting  promotion  test  for
the drivers. 

As  at  now,  FRSC  is  the  only
organization  that  conducts
promotion  exams  and  training  to
the  Nigerian  Law  School  drivers
because  the  Nigerian  Law  School
believed and trusts their services.

The visit was a huge success.

THE  DIRECTOR-GENERAL,
ATTENDED  THE  62ND  ANNUAL
GENERAL  CONFERENCE  OF
NIGERIAN BAR ASSOCIATION  AT
LAGOS
The  Director-General,  Prof.  Isa
Hayatu Chiroma,  SAN attended the
Nigerian  Bar  Association’s  62nd

Annual  General  Conference  held
between  August  20-26,  2022  at
Lagos, Lagos State.

As  usual,  the  Director-General
presented  the  statutory  report  on
the  activities,  achievements  and
future  plans  of  the  Nigerian  Law
School at the Conference.

The  Director-General  was
accompanied  by  the  Deputy
Directors  General  and  Head  of
Campuses  of  Lagos,  Enugu,  Kano,
Bayelsa,  Director  and  Head  of
Academics,  Mr.  Samuel  Osamolu
and  other  Directors  and  Deputy
Directors of Academics.

The conference was a huge success.
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DIRECTOR-GENERAL’S  ADDRESS
TO THE MEMBERS OF STAFF
The  Director-General,  Prof.  Isa
Hayatu  Chiroma,  SAN,  addressed
members  of  Staff  ahead  of  the
fourth-coming  Bar  Final
Examination  at  the  Assembly  Hall,
Nigerian Law School Headquarters,
Bwari- Abuja on August 26, 2022. 

The  Director-General  was
accompanied  by  the  Secretary  to
the  Council  and  Director  of
Administration,  Mrs.  Elizabeth  O.
Max-Uba, the Director and Head of
Academics,  Mr.  Samuel  Osamolu
and  other  Directors  and  Deputy
Directors  both  in  Academics  and
Administration. 

The Director-General intimated the
Staff about  all  the  issues
surrounding  the  sacredness  of
exams.  He  charged  all  the  Staff  to
put in more effort, commitment and
improve on every task that will be
assigned  to  them.  They  should  be
more vigilant and when invigilating
and  also  warns  seriously  against
involving in any act of misconduct. 
He  concluded  by  commending  the
Staff  for  their  patriotic  efforts  in
carrying out their respective duties
and  functions  and  encouraged  the
Staff to do more in order to achieve
our organizational goals.

THE  AUGUST   2022  BAR  FINAL
EXAMINATIONS
The  Bar  Final  Examination  for
November  2021/2022  Bar  Part  II
Students commenced on August 27,
2022  and  ended  on  September  2,
2022 in all the campuses. A total of
5,763 students sat for the exams. 
The  Management  and  the  entire
staff of the Nigeria Law School wish
the  students  success  in  their
examinations and future endevours.

EXAM MALPRACTICE
An  information  reaching  our  desk
that  another  student  was  caught
impersonating during the Bar Final
Examination  at  the  Nigerian  Law
School Enugu Campus.  
The suspect was apprehended by a
combined  team  of  Staff  and  the
Nigerian  Law  School  Security  and
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has  been  handed  over  to  the
Nigerian Police for investigation.
Management commends the efforts
of  the  Staff  and  the  security  who
worked diligently during the Exams
leading to the discovery and arrest
of the impersonator. 
 Finally,  Management expresses its
appreciation  to  all  staff  for  their
hard work.

DIARY OF SOCIAL EVENTS

NEW BORN BABY

A new born baby is one of the most
treasured  gifts  to  all  parents.  This
was witnessed in the family of  Mr.
&  Mrs.  Lawal  Haruna,  Library
Department,  Nigerian  Law  School
Headquarters,  Bwari  as  GOD
Almighty blessed the family with a
bouncing  baby  boy  on  August  8,
2022.

Baby  Haruna  Lawal’s naming
ceremony was held a week after at
his  family  residence  in  Zaria,
Kaduna State.

The  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Management  and  Staff  of  the
Nigerian  Law  School  congratulate
the  family  on  the  arrival  of  their
new born.

BIRTHDAY
The  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Management,  entire  Staff  and
Students of the Nigerian Law School
rejoice with the Director and Head,
Information  and  Protocol  Mr.

Chinedu  Ukekwe who  celebrated
his birthday on August 16, 2022. 

The  Council  of  Legal  Education,
Management  and  Staff  of  the
Nigerian  Law  School  also  rejoice
and celebrate with Staff born in the
month of August (1 – 31) 

S/N STAFF
DEPT/
UNIT DATE

1
Mrs. Soretire 
Foluso Clinic Aug 14

2
Mrs. Emem 
Nnadede Clinic Aug 19

3 Mr. Eletu Shakiru
Works & 
Services Aug 7

4 Mrs. Kalu Benice Info & Pro Aug 7

5
Mr. Timothy 
Obamiyi Hostel Aug 8

6
Mr. Ahanonu 
Leonard

Works & 
Services Aug 11

7 Mr. Victor Mbuk Library Aug 15

8
Mr. Abdullahi 
Usman

Works & 
Services Aug 15

9
Mrs. Belikisu 
Usman Hostel Aug 21

10
Mrs. Jumoke 
Oyewole Hostel Aug 22

11
Mrs. Chika 
Nwachukwu Library Aug 26

Happy  birthday  to  you  all!  Your
birthdays are special to all of us at
the Nigerian Law School.

REQUEST  FOR  INFORMATION  ON
UP  COMING  EVENTS  AND
ANNOUNCEMENTS.
The  Information  and  Protocol
Department  implores  all  Heads  of
Department/Unit  at  the
Headquarters  and  Campuses  to
please forward information about all
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events scheduled to hold within their
departments,  units  etc  to:
chineduukekwe@gmail.com,
ukekwe.chinedu@lawschool.gov.ng     
Information  provided  would  be
published  on  the  school  website  as
well as in the Official News Bulletin
of the Nigerian Law School.  
You  can  also  follow  us  on  our
social  media  platforms  for  more
updates 

Twitter:
https://www.twitter.com/abuja_nls/
LinkedIn:
https://www.linkedin.com/in/nigeria
n-law-school-council-of-legal-
education-074845251
Instagram:
https://www.instagram.com/nlsictnig
erianlawschool/
Facebook:
https://www.facebook.com/profile.p
hp?id=100085710177377

PLEASE  HELP  US  TO  SERVE  YOU
BETTER
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